
 
 
 

11 September 2014 

 

Implementing the Standard Operating Procedures to Advance our Post-2015 

Development Contribution 

           

Dear Resident Co-ordinators and Members of UN Country Teams, 

 

As called for in the Secretary-General’s Five Year Action Agenda, and mindful of 

guidance from Member States in the QCPR resolution, the undersigned heads of 

agencies/UN entities are committed to the UN development system working together for 

greater relevance and impact. “Together, we are better” drives the second generation of 

“Delivering as one” in the post-2015 period. 

 

Through the QCPR and in the latest ECOSOC resolution, Member States have left us 

in no doubt that they wish to see a strong UN development system which is both relevant 

to and ready to deliver on the post-2015 sustainable development goals. Their expectations 

are high. They want to see a well co-ordinated, coherent system which is equipped to rally 

behind the new global agenda with pragmatic, well-grounded means of implementation 

and a results orientation. 

 

In releasing these Standard Operating Procedures (SOPs) for Countries Adopting the 

“Delivering as one” Approach on a voluntary basis the UNDG has responded to this call. It 

has developed and approved the SOPs, together with an associated, integrated package of 

support; both are attached to this message. The SOPs will be a living document that will be 

updated and complemented based on the experiences in implementation. The SOPs enable 

our operational co-ordination and policy and programme effectiveness, and the 

achievement of strategic results at the country level. They are available for adoption by all 

country teams which seek to pursue more effective, joined-up ways of working which 

deliver results. 

 

 



 
 
 

 In sharing this with you, we demonstrate our full commitment and support to the 

Secretary-General’s call for all of the UN system to work better together. In this spirit, we 

look forward to seeing UN Country Teams taking steps towards the progressive 

implementation of the SOPs in their country. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 
 

 

Helen Clark 
Administrator, UNDP and Chair, UNDG 

 

José Graziano da Silva 
Director-General 

FAO 
 

 

 

Guy Ryder 
Director-General 

ILO 
 

Navanethem Pillay 
High Commissioner for Human Rights  

OHCHR 
 

 

 

Michel Sidibé 
Executive Director 

UNAIDS 
 

Wu Hongbo 
Under-Secretary-General 

UNDESA 

 
 

Achim Steiner 
Executive Director 

UNEP 
 

Irina Bokova 
Director-General 

UNESCO 

http://www.unaids.org/en/aboutunaids/unaidsleadership/unaidsexecutivedirectormichelsidibe/


 
 
 

 

 
Dr. Babatunde Osotimehin 

Executive Director 
UNFPA 

 

Dr. Joan Clos 
Executive Director 

UN-HABITAT 

 
 
                           
 

                              
 

António Guterres 
High Commissioner for Refugees 

UNHCR 
 

Anthony Lake 
Executive Director 

UNICEF 

  
LI Yong 

Director General 
UNIDO 

Yury Fedotov 
Executive Director 

UNODC 
 

 

 
 

Grete Faremo 
Executive Director 

UNOPS 

Phumzile Mlambo-Ngcuka 
Executive Director 

UN Women 
 

 

 

Ertharin Cousin  
Executive Director 

WFP 

Dr Margaret Chan  
Director-General 

WHO 

 


